
The Borough Assembly up-
dated several local health man-
dates and an emergency 
directive at an emergency 
meeting Tuesday in response 
to the expiration of the state’s 
emergency declaration.  

The health mandates had 
previously contained language 
that reflected similar health 
mandates at the state level, but 
Alaska’s health mandates re-
lated to COVID-19 expired 
Feb. 14 along with the emer-
gency declaration. The Assem-
bly updated the language in 
several of the local health man-
dates in order to reinstate them 
at the local level. The man-
dates also reflect the state’s 
health advisories, which re-
placed Alaska’s COVID-19 
health mandates.  

Public health mandate #5 
was amended and then ap-
proved by the Assembly. The 
health mandate requires pas-
senger vessels with interstate 

or intrastate travelers onboard 
to receive written approval 
from Borough Public Health 
Officer Dr. Mark Tuccillo be-
fore passengers or crew can 
disembark in Petersburg.  

Assembly Member Jeff 
Meucci made an amendment 
to health mandate #5 to keep it 
in effect until rescinded by the 
Assembly. The amendment 
also puts the health mandate 
before the Assembly at their 
May 17 meeting wherein the 
assembly will discuss whether 
or not to rescind the health 
mandate or keep it in place.  

The Petersburg Chamber of 
Commerce is in talks with 
other communities to develop 
a region wide standard for vis-
iting cruise ships. Assembly 
Member Dave Kensinger said 
he plans on bringing health 
mandate #5 before the Assem-
bly in April to possibly change 
the language to agree with 
similar mandates throughout 
Southeast Alaska. 

The amendment passed in a 
4-2 vote, and health mandate 

#5 passed unanimously in a 6-
0 vote.  

The Assembly also rein-
stated public health mandate 
#6, which requires critical in-
frastructure businesses to sub-
mit a protective plan to the 
Petersburg Emergency Opera-
tions Center before traveling to 
or sending workers to Peters-
burg. The health mandate cor-
responds with state health 
advisory no. 4 and will remain 
in effect for the same duration 
as the health advisory, unless 
terminated earlier by the As-
sembly. The public health 
mandate passed unanimously.  

“If we see any issues with 
the plan that put the commu-
nity at risk, we’ll mention that 
to the company,” said Incident 
Commander Karl Hagerman. 
“It’s an open dialogue on how 
we think they can protect Pe-
tersburg in a better manner.” 

The borough’s public health 
directive was also updated by 
the assembly Tuesday. It pro-
vides non-congregate shelter 
at the Narrows Inn. The local 
homeless population, medical 
staff and first responders can 
quarantine at the Narrows Inn 
while waiting for a COVID-19 
test result or isolate themselves 
while they recover from the 
virus.  

Hagerman said the rooms 
that the borough has on hold 
at the Narrows Inn are paid for 
with funding from the Federal 
Emergency Management 
Agency. 

The Assembly also ap-
proved two local health man-
dates that require incoming 
passengers at the James A. 
Johnson Airport follow local 
COVID-19 testing protocols 
while visiting Petersburg. 

Health mandates #9 and #10 
are to be in effect until June 30, 

or unless rescinded earlier by 
the Assembly.  
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IN THE MATTER OF THE ESTATE  
OF PATRICK J. MURRAY, (DECEASED). 

CASE NO. 1PE-21-00001PR 
NOTICE TO CREDITORS 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Ingrid G. Murray has been 
appointed the Personal Representative of the above-entitled estate. 
Pursuant to Alaska Statute, Title 13.16.450, all creditors are hereby 
notified to present their claims within four (4) months after the date of 
first publication of this notice or be forever barred.  Said claims must be 
submitted to Ingrid G. Murray, P.O. Box 644 Petersburg, Alaska 99833 
or be filed with the Clerk of Court, Box 1009, Petersburg, AK 99833 
Published: February 18, 25 and March 4, 2021

TONGASS NATIONAL FOREST 
PETERSBURG RANGER DISTRICT 

SMALL SALES, MICROSALE  
& COMMERCIAL FIREWOOD PROGRAM 

The Petersburg Ranger District is announcing its annual commercial 
timber program activities, which consist of various small sales, 
microsales, and commercial firewood opportunities. Commercial sales 
will be offered in areas previously approved through environmental 
reviews under the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA).  

Harvest may include green trees using uneven-aged management and
may include the removal of dead and dying trees proposed by a 
Prospective Purchaser and/or Permittee. All areas will be reviewed by 
District Resource Specialists and approved by the District Ranger.  

▪ Small sales and microsales maximum size is 50,000 Board Feet 
(50 MBF) and/or $10,000 in advertised value. 
▪ Permits may be purchased over the counter at Tongass Standard 

Rates for commercial use firewood of $5 per cord ($10/MBF) 
with a maximum value of $300.  

A small sale consists of green tree commercial sawlog while a 
microsale consists of only dead and down timber. A commercial firewood 
permit may contain both products. Wood fiber from these opportunities 
may be utilized for sawlog and/or value-added wood products for small 
timber operators. 

Information regarding small sales and microsale opportunities will be 
posted at the Forest Service kiosk located outside the Petersburg District 
office (corner of Nordic Drive and Gjoa). Bid forms will be available 
upon request. Prospective bidders are required to submit a Bid for 
Advertisment form to the district office bid box identifying sale name 
and bid opening date during normal office hours (8 am to 4:30 pm), prior 
to bid opening. Prospective sales will be advertised at 10 am on Tuesday 
mornings until 1 pm the following Tuesday (7 days). Bid openings will 
be held at 2 pm on Tuesday at the Petersburg District Office.   

For additional information on small sales, microsales, and commercial
firewood opportunities, please contact the Petersburg Ranger District: 
(907) 772-3871 or (907) 772-5949. 

USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer, and lender. 
Published: February 25, 2021 Published: February 25, 2021

We would like to thank the community 
for their support these past 23 years. We 
could not have done it without you.   
Please welcome new owner Betty 
Theiler. We wish her great success.  Trees 
and shrubs were ordered this fall and 
Betty will have them for sale this spring.   

It’s been a blast, Craig and Deb

has sold!!

2021 Little Norway Festival 

LOGO CONTEST
1. Must incorporate the words:  
 

2. Should refelct the spirit of our  
    most celebrated annual event 
3. Can be any medium but no  
    larger than 8.5x11

Winners receive: $50, FAME, their artwork 
professionally framed, and the opportunity to see their 
logo used in advertising, festival stickers, and in print. 
 

Drop off to the Chamber of Commerce on 19 Fram 
Street or email PCOC@alaskan.com. Include your name, 

address, and phone number on your entry.

“2021 Little Norway Festival” 

Submissions due: March 22nd

HOURS 
TUES. - SAT. 11A-5:30P 

 772-4440 •  
FIND US ON FACEBOOK

Plan Ahead!
We are closed the first week of  

March for a Spring Spruce up project.   
Currently open 11-5:30, one household/shopping 

party in the store at this time.

Public Notices
• BE AN INFORMED CITIZEN • PARTICIPATE IN DEMOCRACY  

• EXERCISE YOUR RIGHT TO KNOW

Read the

Borough assembly updates health mandates
 
By BRIAN VARELA 
Pilot writer

The Petersburg Medical Cen-
ter has the potential to vaccinate 
residents who want but have 
not yet received their first dose 
of the COVID-19 vaccine on 
March 12, but recipients will 
have to commit to getting the 
shot, said PMC Infection Pre-
vention and Quality Manager 
Liz Bacom at the COVID-19 
community update on Feb. 19.  

She asked those who have 
not put their name on PMC’s 
COVID-19 vaccine waitlist to 
do so before the vaccine clinic 
on March 12 where first doses 
of the vaccine will be adminis-
tered. PMC will be holding a 
vaccine clinic on March 5 for 
residents who received their 
first dose of the vaccine at the 
Feb. 5 clinic, said Bacom. PMC 
is also trying to accommodate 
fishermen who are expected to 
receive their second dose of the 
vaccine on March 5 but will be 
on the fishing grounds during 
the clinic.  

Anyone who wants to put 
their name on the COVID-19 
vaccine waitlist can do so on 
PMC’s website at pmcak.org or 
by calling 772-5504. There were 
about 150 people on the waitlist 
as of Feb. 19, said Bacom. Ac-
cording to the Emergency Op-
erations Center, 1,192 vaccines 
have been given to local resi-
dents, which is about 37.3 per-
cent of the population.   

Alaska does have restrictions 
on who can be vaccinated with 
its allocation of the COVID-19 
vaccine. Residents over the age 

of 50 years old who have a 
high-risk medical condition or 
are an essential worker who 
must work within six feet of 
others are eligible for a COVID-
19 vaccine, according to the 
Alaska Department of Health 
and Social Services. Preschool 
through 12th grade school staff, 
child care education workers, 
most health care workers, and 
people living or working in a 
congregate setting are also eligi-
ble for a vaccine from the state. 

Southeast Alaska Regional 
Health Consortium has shared 
their federal allocations of the 
COVID-19 vaccine with the Pe-
tersburg Borough, so PMC can 
use those doses to vaccinate 
local residents who aren’t eligi-
ble for a vaccine from the state 
yet, said Bacom.  

“The purpose of vaccines is 
to prevent serious COVID in-
fection, hospitalization and 
death,” said Bacom. “That’s 
what this vaccine has demon-
strated in all the studies, in all 
the trials and this is what we’re 
seeing now in people who are 
vaccinated. I’m very encour-
aged that this is our way out.” 

PMC expects several  
vaccination clinics in March 
 
By BRIAN VARELA 
Pilot writer

Luke Glasow holds his 100th day of school bag of trail mix, 
which includes gummy bears. Kerri Curtissʼ first grade class cel-
ebrated the 100th day of school by making special crowns and 
wearing their pajamas to school. The class also brought 100 
things from home and challenged themselves to see how many 
words they could spell. 

BRIAN VARELA  / Petersburg Pilot

Happy 100th Day! 
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